
Dear Members and Friends, 
 
For centuries, when news would break out, the first 
question on our people's minds, even in the most 
isolated shtetles in the world, was always, "is it good 
for the Yidden?"  As I write these words there is a war 
of words going on whether the Iran Deal is good or 
bad.  I don't think I can add anything to the argument, 
since so much has been written about it by supporters 
as well as opponents.   What is bothering me is 

the fact that those who raise legitimate concerns about what the 
future might hold -given Iran's historical track of cheating, and 
promoting terrorism in many parts of the world - are being dismissed 
as warmongers and that there are no other alternatives.                       
What happened to our democratic system, where one has a right to 
argue and dissent?                                                                          
Throughout the Rosh Hashanah liturgy, we emphasize the universal 
aspect of this holiday. We don't pray just for ourselves and the 
Jewish people but for the entire universe.  History has taught us that 
Jews suffer most whenever there is turmoil in the world.                  
There is a most obvious observation that cannot be denied. Iran has 
threatened and continues to threaten Israel.  Iran funds and supports 
Hizbollah and Hamas, on the doorsteps of Israel.  Iran was involved 
in the horrible attack on the JCC  in Buenos Aires.  With all the 
billions of dollars coming to their coffers and the ability to produce a 
nuclear bomb in 10 or 15 years, do some people have a right to be 
concerned and ask is it good for the world?  "Is it good for the 
Yidden'? 
 
Let's hope for a better year.  Leshanah Tovah Tikatevu 

 
 ˣˬ˸˥˸ˣ ˣ˟˸˩˸ ˢ˟ˣ˦ ˢˮ˷˪!  

 
Avram Ettedgui 
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Message from the Co-Presidents 

Shalom Aleichem, everyone!! 

 
As we rapidly approach the end of 5775, itõs hard to believe that we are also 

approaching the end of our 7th year ôby the lakeõ on Hopkins Crossroad.  It seems 

like only yesterday when we were marching down the road with our Torah scrolls 

and taking them to their new home.  Today, our ônew homeõ has become simply 

ôhomeõ, with all of the wonderful things that word implies ð family, comfort, 

companionship, friendship and love.  We are grateful and thankful for all of it ð and 

we thank all of you who make it possible: 
- Thank you to the people responsible for our education programs, including:  Uri 

Koppel (Bar/Bat Mitzvah training and Hebrew training), Rabbi Gail Nord (Adult 

education classes), Sheryl Sue Warren (Sunday religious school) 
- Thank you to Cantor Mitchell Kowitz for lending his considerable cantorial 

talents to our shul this past year. 
- Thank you to David Baldinger for agreeing to be our High Holy Days cantor in 

the coming year. 
- Thank you to our honored guests at Shabbat and Kabbalat Shabbat services this 

past year:  Zander Abrams (AIPAC), Kate Dietrick (Upper Midwest Jewish 

Archives ð University of Minnesota), Nitay Gold (Stratasys ð 3D printing), Steven 
Lear (Nechama), Sami Rahamim (Students Supporting Israel), Niza Schear (teacher 

and author), Adam Schwartz (IDF volunteer), Yasmin Segiv (Rehovot ð 

Partnership2Gether) 
- Thank you to all of the families who chose to celebrate special life-cycle events at 

Sharei Chesed this year, including:  a wedding, 4 Bõnai Mitzvah, 2 baby naming, a 

bris. 
- Thank you to Danny Levey for assisting us with Torah readings during Shabbat 

services, and also with helping make Hamentashen again this year for Purim, 

cheesecakes for Shavuot and honey cakes for Rosh Hashanah. 
- Thank you to our dear friend Leo Wolk, who sponsors our weekly Shabbat 

Kiddush luncheons whenever there is no special event sponsor.  We celebrated 

Leoõs 98th birthday this past year and, G-d willing, we hope to celebrate his 99th, 

100th and beyond. 
- Thank you to cellist Nickolai Kolarov and pianist Gabriel Quenneville-Belair for 

making possible our first ever classical music concert at the shul.  
- Thank you to our friend Judith Eisner and her klezmer band for her òDveykesó 

concert, helping to usher in the coming High Holy Days. 
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- Thank you to our hard-working board of directors who selflessly give of their time and 

energy on so many different fronts. 
- Thank you to our office workers ð Lee Reinharz, Cindy Neff and Henni Ettedgui ð for 

making sure the ônuts and boltsõ of the synagogue are running smoothly. 
- Thank you to our many volunteers for helping week in and week out, and with annual 

events like our ôMaot Hittimõ fund, ôLandscaping Dayõ and year-end picnic. 

- Thank you to all of our members for their constant support. 
- And, of course, a special thank you to Rabbi Avraham Ettedgui, without whom none of 

the above ð and so much more ð would be possible.  ôYishar Koachõ ð May you go from 

strength to strength, Rabbi!! 
As we approach the start of 5776, we pray to G-d for the strength to keep our synagogue 

growing and flourishing.  And, of course, we hope to see you at Sharei Chesed for our 

High Holy Days services, beginning Sunday evening September 13th. 
May you and yours be inscribed and sealed in the Book of Life and Blessing, Peace and 

Prosperity, for a happy life, and for peace. 

 

Shana Tovah!! 

 

Bernie Miller and Terry Schwartz 

On Sunday May 31st, Sharei Chesed held its annual 

Landscaping Day.  We love our synagogue, and that love 

really shows in these pictures of some of our members 

who helped with weeding, planting, mulching, and 

beautifying our grounds overall.  This year, the volunteers 

included some of the kids who just completed their first 

year in our new religious school.  Thanks to all of you!!  Thanks as well to Richard 

Woldorsky who has coordinated this event for the past several years.  His 

landscaping and gardening expertise are to Sharei Chesedõs benefit, and we are 

very grateful to him. 

SHAREI  CHESED LANDSCAPING  DAY   
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UPCOMING  COMMUNITY  EVENTS 

Rabbi Ettedgui visited Sharei Chesed 
campers Julia and Sam Geller and 

counselor Lev Gringauz at Herzl Camp  

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 5, 2015 SELIHOT SERVICES  
Community-wide Selihot Service will be held at Adath Jeshurun Congregation. 

Adath Jeshurun Congregation, 10500 Hillside Lane West, Minnetonka, MN  55305 
 
Participating Congregations: Adath Jeshurun Congregation, Beth El Synagogue, Beth 

Jacob Congregation, Mayim Rabim Congregation, Mount Zion Temple, Sharei Chesed, 

Temple of Aaron, Temple Israel. 
 

8:30 PM Havdalah followed by The inHEIRitance Project: The Abraham Play, with Jon 

Adam Ross then join in an audience Conversation with JAR 

10:00 PM Reception with Jonathan Adam Ross (JAR) 
10:30 PM Selichot Service with local cantors and choirs culminating in the melodic and 

beautiful Selichot Service. Rabbi Jennifer Gertman of Temple Israel will speak briefly at 

the service. 

October 22 -November 1, 2015  

Twin Cities Jewish Film Festival  

Presented in Partnership with the Sabes JCC and St. Paul JCC 

Information at:  tcjfilmfest.org 

Tuesday, September 8,  7:00 ð 8:30 PM 

Taste of Melton  
ADATH JESHURUN CONGREGATION 10500 Hillside Ln W, Minnetonka, MN 55305 
Sharei Chesed is partnering with Hineni of the Talmud Torah of St. Paul and Twin Cities     

synagogues and agencies to bring Taste of Melton , this highly regarded and popular Adult 

Jewish Learning Program our community. This two-year course goes far beyond one-shot     

lectures or short-term seminars, challenging adult Jewish learners to engage in Jewish learning in 

a serious and comprehensive way. Classes for year one of this wonderful program will take 

place on Monday nights, at Adath Jeshurun in Minnetonka, beginning October 12, 2015 and run 

through May 16, 2016. 
For more information or to RSVP for the free Taste of Melton, contact Sara Lynn Newberger at 

sara.lynn@ttsp.org or 651-698-8807. 



Sharei Chesed membership includes individuals from different 

countries and backgrounds. For many, to remain Jewish or to 

choose the path to Judaism has demanded prevailing over many 

obstacles. 
We are pleased to present you with a summary of the life of Rabbi 

Simandu, who was the Chief Rabbi of Baku, Azerbaijan. His 

children Nakhamya and Galina Simanduyev and brother Yosif 

Simanduyev have been members of Sharei Chesed for many years. 

They never miss their parentsõ Yahrzeits. Those in attendance are always awed by the stories they 

tell about their father Rabbi Simandu of blessed memory.  A long article about Rabbi Simanduõs life, 

with many photographs appeared in the New Frontier, an American monthly of the community of 

the Mountain Jews of USA and Canada, etc.  

 

We thank Dr. Naum Kipnis for providing us with an English summary.   

 
This is the story of Rabbi Simandu (Simantov) of Baku, Azerbaijan as told by his son Pinchas.  In the 

1940-s and the 1950-s  Simandu was the  chief rabbi of a Jewish sect in Baku  known in Russia as 

Mountain Jews  or Tats.  Mountain Jews originate from ancient Persia (Iran), and their language 

combines elements of ancient Persian and Hebrew.  According to their tradition, a king of Assyria 

brought them to that land from ancient Israel in the 8th century BCE, from which they came to 

North Caucasus in the 5th century CE.  Having the reputation of brave warriors, Mountain Jews 

were frequently drafted to the Russian army,  and  Simandu found  himself in the trenches during 

World War I. Once, during that war he miraculously escaped death, and he decided that G-d 

spared him for a purpose, perhaps that he could bring G-dõs word to people.  Thus, after the war 

Simandu became a rabbi. To be a rabbi in the Soviet Union was a difficult and a dangerous task.  

Simandu was forbidden to teach Judaism to children, even to his own. The authorities closed 

synagogues in different towns of the North Caucasus, and Simandu  had to move his family from 

one place to another.  Eventually, during WWII, he settled in Baku where there was a large 

community of Mountain Jews.  Rabbi Simandu was very popular with Jews as well as non-Jews. The 

degree of his popularity and the reasons for it became apparent only after his death. Huge crowds 

attended his funeral. Many came to his home, including Russian Orthodox and Muslim clerics to 

express sympathy to the family.  They told stories about Simandu's kindness and love. Even during 

the hungry years of the war he managed to help widows and orphans from the very meager 

donations he received. He frequently conducted his personal services free of charge. May his 

memory always be for a blessing. 
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DAILY MINYAN  
Join us Monday through Thursday at 5:45 PM for Mincha and Maariv and help make the 

Minyan. 

Heroes Amoung Us 
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JEWISH EDUCATION AT SHAREI CHESED  
Throughout the years, Sharei Chesed provided Jewish learning opportunities to 

adults and children. We studied Talmud on Tuesdays and Thursdays, and adults 

interested in learning or improving their Torah reading skills studied with Uri on 

Shabbat and Sundays. We also offered Bar/Bat Mitzvah training, and we have quite a 

few Bõnai Mitzvah this past year. 

 

To meet the needs of a growing population of parents with young children, Sharei 

Chesed will offer Religious School classes on Sundays and Saturdays this year. 

The program will be staffed by Uri Koppel and Sheryl Sue Warren. The program of 

instruction includes learning Hebrew Reading and prayers, Jewish Life Cycle, holidays, 

and stories from the Torah. The skills acquired during these formative years will lead 

to children not only being prepared for their Bar/Bat Mitzvah celebration but also to 

their understanding and involvement in Jewish life. 

 

Uri Koppel is a master Hebrew and Judaic studies teacher. He has served as a 
teacher for many years at the Talmud Torah of Minneapolis, the Jewish Day School, 

Bet Shalom and various adult education programs. 

 

Sheryl Sue Warren has served as a substitute teacher at the Talmud Torah, the 

Jewish Day School and teaches at Beth El pre-school and Shabbat Morning Program. 

 

Uriõs class meets Saturdays 9-10 and Sundays 9-12 

 

Sherylõs class meets Sundays, 10:00-11:30 am. 

Shalom Yôall from Shreveport Hazzan Neil Schwartz, has been a frequent visitor 
to our congregation during the past two years.  We enjoyed his cantorial skills as he 
led services during theYamim Tovim and Shabbat. Hazzan Schwartz is now the   
Spiritual Leader of Agudath Achim Congregation in Shreveport , Tennessee. He      
recently wrote us describing a warm and welcoming community and how well he is 
doing at the synagogue and the community. We wish Hazzan Schwartz Mazal Tov 
and much success. 

NOW AVAILABLE!  
Did you know that you can make online contributions? How? 

Go to www.shareichesed.org/donate 
Rabbi Ettedgui writes a weekly Dõvar Torah that is sent to nearly 100 members and 

friends. Would you like to be added to our list? If yes, please go to 

www.shareichesed.org/sermons and click on the link at the bottom of the page. 
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On Sunday August 9th, Sharei Chesed held its annual picnic and 

congregational meetingð our traditional end-of-summer event before the 

High Holy Days.  As you can see from the pictures, everyone in attendance 

had a great time, young and old alike. 
Our thanks to all of the volunteers who helped make the event a success. 

Also, congratulations to our synagogue officers and board members who 

were voted in at the meeting and who will be helping to lead the synagogue 

in the coming year. 

SHAREI  CHESED PICNINC  AND  ANNUAL  M EETING  


